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Date: 06.07.2025 Time: 17:50 hrs 

 

Subject: STEWARDS DECISION No. 7 Document No: 2.9 
 

 

From: The Stewards 
 

To: The Competitor T-RACING SRL of car No. 26  
Crew Fabio ANDOLFI / Marco MENCHINI 

 All Competitors / crew members 
 

 

The Stewards, having received a report from the FIA Deputy Technical Delegate, summoned the 
competitor’s representative, have considered the following matter and determine the following: 
 

Facts The FIA seal from the rear differential housing, applied at pre-rally scrutineering, was 
removed from Car No. 26 before the end of the rally. The rear differential fitted in the 
car and the spare rear differential were opened. 

  

Offence Breach of Article 16.3.8 of the 2025 FIA Regional Rally Sporting Regulations 
Breach of Article 32.2 of the 2025 FIA Regional Rally Sporting Regulations 

  

Decision Disqualification of Competitor No. 26 from Rally di Roma Capitale 2025 
  
Reason The Stewards heard from the team manager, Mr. Daniele PELLICCIONE along with 

the sporting director Mr. Massimiliano BOSI on 6th July 2025 at 16:35 hrs in the 
presence of the FIA Technical Delegate. The team engineer stated that their car has 
had an accident on SS10 and they were in a rush to repair it. They had contacted the 
FIA Technical Delegate by e-mail on 6th July at 12:20hrs to inform him that they would 
need to change the rear diff, followed by another e-mail at 12:24hrs stating that they 
will only change the internal part and then would need a new sealing. The FIA 
Technical Delegate replied at 12:25 hrs that this is not possible. The team manager 
continued to explain that as they had already started repairing the car, he did not see 
the reply from the FIA Technical Delegate in time and so they started working on the 
rear diff. He apologised for their lapse in judgement. 
 

The removal of FIA seals is prohibited in the 2025 FIA Regional Rally Sporting 
Regulations under Article 16.3.8 which states that “The marking/sealing must remain 
intact from pre-rally scrutineering until the end of the rally.” Subsequently, Article 
32.2.2 of the same regulation’s mandates that once the FIA seals are affixed, it is the 
responsibility of the competitor to see that they are preserved intact from pre-rally 
scrutineering until the end of the rally. 
  

The Stewards conclude that the action of the Competitor in removing the FIA seals 
before the end of the Competition is considered as technical non-compliance with the 
2025 FIA Regional Rally Sporting Regulations. Therefore, under the authority given 
to them through FIA ISC Art. 11.9.3.i and Art.12.9.1, the Stewards decide to disqualify 
the Competitor of Car No. 26 from Rally di Roma Capitale 2025.   

 

Competitors are reminded that they have the right to appeal certain decisions of the Stewards, in 
accordance with Article 15 of the 2025 FIA International Sporting Code and Chapter 4 of the FIA Judicial 
and Disciplinary Rules. 
 
 
 

 
Tanja Geilhausen  PedroAlmeida   Claudio Gasparrini 
The Stewards 
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This decision was notified to the Competitor’s officially nominated representative as below: 
 

Name (in block letters): DANIELE PELLICCIONI Date: 06.07.2025 

Position within the team: TEAM MANAGER Time: 18:02 

 
Published on the Organiser’s Digital Notice Board on 6th July 2025 at 18:10 hrs. 


